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Agriculture & Natural Resources Newsletter 

A Note from Jessica 

Happy New Year everyone! I hope that each of you had a wonderful Christmas and New Year holiday. If you 
were like my family and I, you spent a few days with some sickness in your household but it seems like we 
are all finally on the mend now. I hope that you were able to ring in 2023 happy and healthy and refreshed 

to begin a new year and new growing season.  

The cold snap we had on Christmas weekend was definitely one to remember and hopefully not one that we 
repeat any time soon. I hope that you and your livestock were able to make it through that spell and come 

out on the other side okay.  

I know many started feeding hay earlier than usual because of the drought and we went through quite a bit 
through the recent cold snap for bedding and just extra consumption from the cattle. If you haven't already, 

it would be a great time to assess your hay supply and see if you need to look at purchasing some to get 
through the remainder of the winter before it gets hard to find quality hay.  

As always, please let me know if you have any suggestions or needs for programming throughout the year! 
We are always looking for new ideas or interests that the producers of Harrison County have! 

 
 

 
Jessica Barnes, 

County Extension Agent For Ag. 
& Natural Resources Education 
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Annual Tobacco GAP Training 
 

           The Annual Regional Tobacco GAP Training will take place in person at the Harrison 

County Extension Office on February 28 from 6:00 to 8:00 pm. If you will be marketing tobacco for the 
2023 season, then you will need to attend an annual training in order to update your GAP card. If the training 
here in Harrison County does not fit your schedule, you can find other opportunities at gapconnections.com 

under the “What We Do” tab and “Annual Grower Training”.  

Remember to bring your GAP card with you the night of the training so that your card can be scanned and 
your training recorded. If you are a new grower, we will need to know your basic information in order to 

have a card issued to you. 
Please RSVP at 859-234-5510 if you plan to attend the meeting so we have an accurate count for the meal 

that will be provided. If you have any questions please feel free to reach out to me. 



Dead Animal Removal 
Country Side Industries 

859-421-1867 

Private Pesticide Applicator Training & Certification 
 

There will be a Private Pesticide Applicator training at the Harrison County Extension Office on February 20, 
2023 in the small classroom. There will be two sessions that day, one at 10:00am and another at 6:00pm. If 

your pesticide card is expired or you need a new certification then you only need to attend one of the        
sessions. Please call 859-234-5510 ahead of time to sign up for the class so we are sure to have enough      

materials available to you. 

Conservation Corner 
Happy New Year!  With the elections of 2022, the HC Conservation District is         
welcoming 2 new board supervisors.  Now is a great time to share with you all 7 
members of the Board of Supervisors and their positions for 2023. 
 
Chairperson – Paul Tucker  Board Member – William (Bill) Roberts 
Vice- Chair – Jennifer Burgan              Board Member – Shawn Sorrell (NEW!) 
Secretary – Nick Farmer  Board Member – Leslie Bebensee (NEW!) 
Treasurer – Russell Gray 
 

Previous board members Eddie Million and Megan Conway opted to step down from their conservation    
district board positions at the end of 2022, but our office would like to extend our thanks and gratitude for 
their years of service to the Harrison County Soil & Water Conservation District!  They will both be missed. 
 

If you are interested in applying for any conservation cost-share programs, please call our office at            

859-234-5876 ext 3 or feel free to send an email to Kayleigh.evans@ky.nacdnet.net or 

paul.wilson@ky.nacdnet.net .  Check our website for occasional program updates at 

www.harrisoncountyconservationdistrict.com and like us on Facebook! 

Harrison County Beef Cattle Association Annual Meeting 
 

You are invited to attend the Annual Meeting of the Harrison County Beef Cattle Association on January 23 
at 6:00 pm. The dinner and meeting will be held at the Harrison County Fairgrounds in the McCauley      

Building. You must RSVP to the Harrison County Extension Office in order to attend so we have an accurate 
count for the meal. If you have cattle on your operation or you just have an interest in the beef industry we 
would love to have you join us on January 23rd and become a member of the Harrison County Beef Cattle            

Association! 

Soil Testing 
If you haven't already it is time to start taking soil samples for the 
2023 growing season. By submitting your soil tests early, you can 

be sure to have your results back before 
planting time. Drop by the office to pick 

up a soil probe and bags for all your 
sampling needs! Soil testing is FREE 

through the Harrison County Extension 
Office! 










